
Monday, September 11, 2017  
 

 
The Bear Valley Springs Veterans Association will be having a  

Memorial Ceremony at Cub Lake TODAY 
to honor the victims of the  

9/11 attack on the World Trade Center.   
The ceremony starts at 10:00 am.    

The flag at the Veterans Memorial will fly at half-staff  
for the balance of the day to honor the nearly 3,000 who died.   
September 11th joins December 7th as a day we will remember. 

 
  

 

 
Thanks to those 15 who turned up for the roadside pick up on Friday.  We got a lot done, including BV 

Road from the gate to the school and around to 202, as well as from the gate to Cumberland, then along 

Cumberland from San Juan!   Those who contributed were Kim Cohagan, Linda and Rick Flores (the only 

non-horse people!), Carol Hellyer, Joan Howard, Jeff Humphreys, Carol Jenkinson, Romelle and Mike 

Kemp, Ingrid Lindquist, Diane Lunsford, Fiona Nelson, Kathy Underwood and Judy Walsh.  Thanks for 

all of that hard work and community spirit!   If you ever see a Benz roll-off on the road without being 

covered, please call Larry at Benz, 972-8324. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjFl7GQgpbWAhUYzmMKHXsvCSQQjRwIBw&url=https://www.spreadshirt.com/9-11%2Bt-shirts&psig=AFQjCNGb8PaYtBYqzOKj2N78wj_vFOovBw&ust=1504974788008427


 

BVSA & BVCSD Meetings 
BVSA Regular Meeting ï 3rd Tuesday at 6:00 PM ï OTCC Reception Area ï Tuesday, September 19th   

BVSA Special Monthly Meeting ï 4th Monday at 1:00 PM ï BVSA Office ï Monday, Sept. 25th   

   BVCSD/BVSA Liaison Meeting ï Thursday, September 28th, at 11:00 AM ï BVCSD Office  

BVCSD Board Meetings ï 2nd & 4th Thursday at 6:00 PM ï BVCSD Office ï Thurs, Sept. 14th & 28th   
 

TOMORROW!  

 



 
You do NOT need to play golf to donate to this worth-while charity. The PLAY for P.I.N.K. Charity Golf Tournament is sponsored by 
ȅƻǳǊ hŀƪ ¢ǊŜŜ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ /ƭǳō ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ Ǝƻ ǘƻ tƭŀȅ ŦƻǊ tLbYΦ !ƭƭ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀy of 
the tournament. If you are not playing golf, make your check out to Play for PINK and drop it by the Pro Shop at the Mulligan Room. 

If you want to join us just for lunch on the patio, play a separate $10.00 by September 8, and come join the fun. 
 

 

 
CERT has wheelchairs, walkers, crutches, shower seats, potty extenders, canes, etc.  

to lend without cost to anyone in need. 
Contact:  Fiona Nelson at 821-8975 or Dawn Nelson at 821-5205 

http://www.fema.gov/colorbox/node/35164?width=500px&height=500px


If you have any questions, please call Kathi Chattin  at 821-5537, extension 231.  
 

 
Thanks to Kimberly Clow for the beautiful picture of wildflowers along the Nature Path!  

Enjoy walking the 1 1/4 mile quietly surrounded by nature.   The entrance is at Beaubi en Field with parking available.  
 

 
We will be open October 7th and October 8th from 12-2 PM.  

Please visit this one room school built by volunteers, and restored 
ōȅ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΣ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƎƭƛƳǇǎŜ ƛƴǘƻ .ŜŀǊ ±ŀƭƭŜȅΩǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ. 

 
 
 

Here it is September for the Garden Club, already!  On Friday, September 15, we will have our annual Seed and Plant Exchange.  This 
event shows us how many wonderful gardeners we have here in the valley.  Our members bring some of their seeds or starter 
plants to exchange with each other.  Kind of a share the wealth event!  We will start at 1:00 at the Equestrian Center.  Everyone 

goes home with new things to plant our use.  Hope to see you there. 
The BVS Garden Club meets each month, March through October, the third Friday of the month.  

New members are always welcome. 
For more information, please contact Jody Snow at 562 756-8585 or Ruth Belben  661 972-1455.  Email: jodysnow@sbcglobal.net 

mailto:jodysnow@sbcglobal.net


        The CAA is a non-profit organization that provides visual and performing arts programs to enhance our way of life.  
The Board meets the first Thursday of each month at 3:00 PM in the OTCC Card Room.  

Everyone is welcome. Annual membership is $15 for individuals and $30 for a family.  
Members receive the monthly newsletter and attend selected events free or at reduced cost.   

For information call President Susan Miller, sdcrowther@gmail.com, 661-917-5880. 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
August 20 ς Violin and Piano Concert.  Paul Stein, violinist, and Soo-Yeon Park, pianist. 3 p.m., Oak Tree Country Club. $15.00 

members, $20 non-members. Reservations required. 
September 17 ς Souza Family Vineyard.  Music by Mountain Pass, 26877 Cummings Valley Rd, 3:30 ς 6 p.m. No-host wine bar and 

cheeseboards. Reservations recommended. 
October 15 ς Norton Simon Museum Bus Trip.  Cost of the bus trip will be $45 for members, and $50, plus the entrance fee.  

Reservations require a check in advance. 
November 24 and 25 ς Cultural Arts Holiday Bazaar. Whiting Center, Friday, 10 a.m., ς 5 p.m. and Saturday, 10 a.m. ς 3 p.m.   

Free admission. 
December 3 ς T-Pops Christmas Concert, Whiting Center, 2 p.m. Additional details to be announced. 

Call Jeanette, 661-972-2344 or Dinah, 661-674-5147 for reservations and more information. 

 

 
 

hƘ ƴƻΗ  ¸ƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘŜ 5ŜŜǇ tƛǘ .ŀǊ-b-q, did you?  Everyone goes to the Deep Pit Bar-b-q because all that yummy 
ōŜŜŦΣ ǇƻǊƪΣ ǘǳǊƪŜȅΣ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŦƛȄƛƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ŦǊŜŜ ōŜǾŜǊŀƎŜǎ ƛǎ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƻ Ǉŀǎǎ ǳǇΦ  hŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƭƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  
¢ƘŀǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊƪǎ ǘƻ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ǇƻǊǘǎƳŀƴΩǎ /ƭǳōΦ  aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ volunteers who help make this such a 

success every year.  Your dedication and commitment are truly appreciated. 
{thw¢{a!bΩ{ /[¦. ahb¢I[¸ a99¢LbD ς Thursday, September 21 ς 6:00-7:00 Oak Tree Country Club Card Room.  

Please come and check us out, especially if you have ideas for activities/events and trips.  This is also a great time to meet 
new people as many of us stay for dinner in the saloon or the restaurant.  Hope to see you there! 

PROGRESSIVE DINNER- Saturday, September 23 ς 4:30 & 5:30 sittings. Cost: $18 per person. Limited to 80 people. 
Sportsman Club members will receive a flyer with a return portion for you to indicate your seating preference  

and send in your money.  For questions, call Sue (310) 704-6171. 

The Bear Valley Springs Veterans Association will be conducting a Remembrance Ceremony at the Cub Lake Memorial on 
Monday, September 11th at 10:00 am.  9/11 is a day that will be remembered along with December 7th as a day the United 

States was attacked.  Join us as we honor those who died in the World Trade Center in New York City. 
A scheduling conflict has resulted in the monthly meeting of the BVSVA being moved to Monday, September 11th.  The 

meeting starts at 6:30 pm.  We will be discussing several important items on the agenda.  Plan to attend. 
On Saturday, September 16th, the Board of Directors is hosting the 2nd !ƴƴǳŀƭ ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳ .ŜŀǊ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ ..vέ.  The BBQ is 
free to residents and will run from Noon to 4:00 pm.  In addition, honoring the request, an additional Bingo game will be 

held from 1:00 to 4:00 pm.  Come and enjoy a burger or brat with soda or water provided and have a chance to shout 
ά.ƛƴƎƻέ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘΦ 

Membership is open to all veterans who served honorably in any branch of service.  Your DD214 is all that is required. 
Commander Jim Rice, 661-433-8625, Membership Paul Tate, 661-972-5985, pwtate@msn.com, 

or Chaplain Richard Oldenburg, 661-972-0703, richardoldenburg35@gmail.com 

mailto:sdcrowther@gmail.com
mailto:pwtate@msn.com
mailto:richardoldenburg35@gmail.com


 

Mondays at 9AM.    

ACBL sanctioned duplicate bridge games in a friendly environment.  

Contacts:   Rich Kemmerer (661) 34 2-0265, Tom Papac at 821 -1334, 
or e-mail rkemmerer@sbcglobal.net 

Women's "Eclectic" Book Club
The Women's "Eclectic" Book club in BVS is seeking new members.  The club meets the 3rd Tuesday @ 12noon-2pm.  

Discussion of the book of the month eleven books are selected annually in December by members.  All ladies that may be 
interested are welcome to visit a meeting. 

Contact: Sharon Guinn at 821-3455 or email sharonlee1939@yahoo.com 

 

 
BVS Pony Club is part of the United States Pony Club, an organization which promotes the development of the young 

English or Western rider (ages 8-25). TƘŜ IƻǊǎŜƳŀǎǘŜǊǎ ōǊŀƴŎƘ ŦƻŎǳǎŜǎ ƻƴ ŜƴƘŀƴŎƛƴƎ ŀŘǳƭǘǎΩ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ  
Contact Debbie Swarens at 661-821-0968 or Gary Yettner at 818 415-1222. 

 

mailto:rkemmerer@sbcglobal.net
mailto:sharonlee1939@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet the 2 nd Thursday of every month at the Equestrian Center Lounge at 6:00 PM.  

For more information contact Dawn Wright @ 821 - 8970.  Click here  to view the August Newsletter.  

The Bear Valley Buckaroos is the club for you if you enjoy horses, friendly people, and having a good time in the outdoors. The Buckaroos host 
ŜǉǳŜǎǘǊƛŀƴ ǇƭŀȅŘŀȅǎΣ ǘŜŀƳ ǎƻǊǘƛƴƎΣ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΣ ŎƭƛƴƛŎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ you as a member, 

whether you want to compete, volunteer, or be a spectator at any of our events, you are welcome.
Playdays are a series of fun events intended for riders of all ages that test the skills of both horse and rider. Playdays are held on the second Saturday 

of each month, May to September at the Bear Valley Equestrian Center. Points are awarded at each event and awards are presented at a party 
following the final playday of the season. The play days are also a great spectator event, watching the enthusiastic riders as they maneuver their 

horses through each challenging test of skill. 
Team sorting is a competitive event during which two teammates on horseback try to move ten head of cattle through a small opening from one pen 

to another. The cattle must be moved in numerical order with the starting number announced just as the team enters the pen. This is a fast-paced 
event, since teams are competing to get the cattle sorted as quickly as possible within a 1 minute, 15 second time limit. The fastest teams earn both 
ƳƻƴŜȅ ŀƴŘ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ōǳŎƪƭŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ άƧŀŎƪǇƻǘǎέ ŀǊŜ Ƙeld on the third Sunday of each 

month, May to September.  New and experienced riders are welcome and partners are chosen randomly, rather than being allowed to select their 
own teams. 

Regardless of the experience of the horse or rider, participants can build their team sorting skills during practice sessions held on each Wednesday 
ŀƴŘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΣ aŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŎƭƛƴƛŎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ά[ŜǇǇȅέ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŎƘŀƴƛŎŀƭ ŎƻǿΦ Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ the Buckaroos 

sponsor other training events of interest to our members, such as cow clinics and sensory clinics. 
Please feel free to contact any Board member for a membership application or further information. Or, check out our Facebook ǇŀƎŜ ŀǘ ά.ŜŀǊ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ 

.ǳŎƪŀǊƻƻǎέΦ  The 2017 Buckaroos Board includes: 

George McMackin, President       Jeff Kermode, 1st VP      Annette Norfolk, 2nd VP       Cheryl Akerly, Treasurer       
(661) 821-1116                               (661) 343-7503                (661) 304-0757                        (661) 609-6113   

  

  
COME HANG OUT WITH US!  

We meet on the third Tuesday of each month at the Equestrian Center Lounge beginning at 7:00 PM.   
We are neighbors, family and friends.  We share a common interest with all the residents in our desire to see an active, prosperous community.  

We strive to promote good fellowship among the people of Bear Valley Springs and promote a natural blend of equestrians with all the residents 
of the community.  We promote equestrian related activities and facilities and support the acquisition and preservation of riding and hiking trails 
in Bear Valley Springs.  We strive to promote the interests of all riding disciplines.  We encourage safety, good horsemanship and sportsmanship.  

We invite you to participate in the protection, promotion and preservation of the riding and hiking trails that help to define our community.  
Everyone is welcome and horse-ownership is ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΦ ¢ƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ IƻǊǎŜƳŀƴΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ Ǝƻ ǘƻ www.bvsha.com.  For more information 

contact President Joan Howard at 821-1577 or bvshoward@hotmail.com.  

http://www.bvsa.org/files/mnu_page_2909.pdf
http://www.bvsha.com/
mailto:bvshoward@hotmail.com


The cattle have arrived and the Greenhorns are back at it for another season.  Cattle sessions are held every Tuesday at 4 
p.m. and 5:45 p.m. and Saturdays at 9 a.m. and 10:45 a.m.  New this year is a Ranch Horsemanship Clinic on the 2nd 

Saturday of every month with instructor Brad Lundberg.   
If interested, please give me a call at (909) 801-9631, Don McLaughlin, Greenhorns President 

 

 

Anyone that ŎŀƴΩǘ catch, pitch, throw, or bat will fit right in.  This is not competitive in any way.  You or your spouse has to be 50 
years old or older and want to have fun, meet new people, and get some exercise at the same time.  Come on out.  Everyone is 

welcome.  MEET US AT THE BALL PARK AND HAVE SOME FUN!  3:00 PM on Tuesday and Thursday.  For information call Lisa Burt 
(661) 821-0850 or email @The_burt_family@yahoo.com 

Linda Cross crowned 2017 Senior Club Champion 

 
1st Photo:  Tournament winners (l-r): Mary Prosser (1st flt LN), Karen Dixon (1st flt LG), Club Champion Linda Cross,  

Sharon Lozar (2nd flt LN), Connie Shobe (2nd flt LG) 
2nd Photo:  Karen Dixon and Linda Cross were tied after regulation play. They continued playing the required 3-hole playoff 

with Linda winning the title. 

  
For information call President ¢ƻƴȅ ά5ƻŎέ aƛǎȊƪƭŜǾƛǘȊ ŀǘ ссм сму-6638.  

mailto:The_burt_family@yahoo.com


The Oak Tree Men's Golf Club holds their meetings on the second Tuesday of the month at 9:00 AM  
in the Garden Room of the Oak Tree Country Club. 

 
hŀƪ ¢ǊŜŜ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ /ƭǳō ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ƙƻǎǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō aŜƳōŜǊ Dǳest tournament August 11th and 12th.   

 
For more info on the Oak Tree Tennis C lub, check out our F acebook page!  

https://www.facebook.com/oaktreetennisclub/ 
Need more info?  Contact: 

Tennis Pro Rick Lund - rickl@bvsa.org  
President Tom Shea ς tehachapisports@att.net  

Vice President Steve Hibbard ς stevo805uc@yahoo.com 
Secretary Ramona Robinson ς ramona.robinson@hotmail.com  

Treasurer Ann Brewer ς abrewer57@yahoo.com 
 

The Pickleball  Court  is  being  renovated  and will  be closed   

on Monday,  August  7th for  approximately  6 weeks.   

Click  here to view  the flyers  for  the Free Clinic September  26th & 28th and Tournament on October  14th! 

Pickleball will be available at the Whiting Center  on Monday, Wednesday and Friday 12:00  PM ï 2:00 PM.  

For information call Guy 661 -699-2719, David 661 -972-6959, John 661 -510-4650 or Linda 661 -834-1626. 
 

BVS YOGA C lub  

 
Gentle, Hatha, and Vinyasa Yoga meetings on Tuesday 10AM-11AM, Wednesday 6 PM-7PM and Thursday 6 PM-7PM 

at the Equestrian Center Lounge.  Any questions, please contact Tina attwarrendiaz@yahoo.com.  

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/oaktreetennisclub/
mailto:rickl@bvsa.org
mailto:tehachapisports@att.net
mailto:stevo805uc@yahoo.com
mailto:ramona.robinson@hotmail.com
mailto:abrewer57@yahoo.com
http://www.bvsa.org/files/mnu_page_2917.pdf
http://www.bvsa.org/files/mnu_page_2918.pdf
mailto:twarrendiaz@yahoo.com



